


We reiterate our support for the continuity of reforms; and value the efforts 

undertaken by the Secretary General, and his team in the OHRM to carry 

forward this important task. At the same time, it is necessary to regularly 

evaluate the impact of reform measures in order to refine and improve 

them. 

Mr. Chairman,  

We take note of the Secretary-General's initiative of providing detailed 

statistics in his relevant reports, however, as explained by ACABQ such 

information has limited analysis regarding the trends and in terms of the 

need for understanding their underlying causes with the view to developing 

corrective measures and developing policy enhancement.  

Mr. Chairman,  

Diversity is the fuel of Multilateralism, as mentioned by PGA. However, my 

delegation regrets the fact that since 2013, the largest number of 

appointments to posts subject to geographical distribution were the staff 

from the overrepresented countries. We need to do more to enhance 

representation of the Member States who are unrepresented and 

underrepresented, and especially from the developing countries.  

Mr. Chairman,  

The UN charter guarantees the principle of equitable geographical 

representation. In doing so, the General Assembly’s resolution 153 (II) of 

1948 defined the system of ‘desirable ranges’ to have adequate 

representation across the world at the UN. Until 1962, only one factor was 

used to determine the desirable ranges: contribution of the member state to 

the regular budget. However, in 1962, two more factors were added: 

membership and population. 

Since then, a lot has been changed. Yet disparities are prevalent in the 

Secretariat. We continue to reiterate that there is merit in considering 
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